## Cr Julian SIMMONDS

Chairman for Public & Active Transport

16 September 2011



Tel > 3403 4301 Fax > 3403 4382 Mail > GPO Box 1434, Brisbane QLD 4001 Email > julian.simmonds@ecn.net.au Web > www.juliansimmonds.com.au

Mr Paul French Co-convenor Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group GPO Box 2104 BRISBANE CITY QLD 4001

Dear Mr French

I refer to an email of 14 August 2011 from the local Councillor with a list of suggested improvements from the Central Business District Bicycle User Group (CBD BUG).

As part of our ongoing commitment to providing a safe and connected cycle network, Council's Active Transport unit are continually investigating possible safety and connectivity improvements. The northern cycle linkage has been included, and Council officers will also investigate the concerns raised by the CBD BUG, and any other issues which may be identified during the process.

Any recommendations compiled as part of this work will be prioritised for consideration in Council's future capital and maintenance works programs. It is envisaged, minor prioritised safety improvements can potentially be addressed in the short term. However larger scale improvements will be subject to available funding against other citywide priorities.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Councillor Julian SIMMONDS

Chairman for Public and Active Transport

Ref: CO36371-2011

Cc: Councillor Helen Abrahams Councillor for The Gabba Ward

